
N E W S L E T T E R  

Message from Mr O’Regan 

A massive thank you to everyone who supported our MacMillan Coffee Morning today- £184.11 was 

raised through your generosity.  

I was delighted to see so many of you at our meet the teacher events this week– it is so lovely to be able 

to invite you all in to see the excellent learning and friendship. Thank you for your feedback and I hope to 

be able to continue to develop opportunities to celebrate your child’s successes. 

There was a buzz of very excited children this Wednesday following the completion of the new 

playground markings. This was made possible by The Magdalen & Lasher Charity and the dedicated site 

team who worked on this project.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Finn and Rocco who were awarded the Excellent Learning and Friendship tie for their 

dedication to improving their knowledge in all subjects. 

Friday 24 September 2021 



Golden Bugs 

Congratulations to our glittering GOLDEN BUGS this week!  Your patience, perseverance and 

resilience with your reading will help you to make super progress across the CURRICULUM!  

 

KS1: Reuben, Isaac, Joseph and Jack 

KS2: Lucas, Fletcher and Yusriyah 

 

Keep reading, keep smiling! 

 

 

 

Year 1 Phonics Stay and Learn 

We are excited to be starting up our ‘Stay and Learn’ sessions once again this year, allowing 

parents and carers to visit the classrooms to learn more around how certain knowledge is 

taught. 

Our first ‘Stay and Learn’ this year is for Year 1 Phonics and will happen on Tuesday 28th 

September from 8:45am to 9:15am. Parents and carers can remain on site until the start time of 

the event and then be welcomed into the classroom for 8:45am to be given an overview of 

how Phonics is taught at West St Leonards. The remainder of the time will be spent allowing you 

to practice these strategies with your child within the classroom through the use of engaging 

activities. Needless to say, these strategies will also be highly supportive when reading with your 

child at home and further support their confidence and love of reading as they feel themselves 

become a much more proficient reader over time. We look forwards to having you attend. 

 

 

 

 



Y1 Handwriting Heroes 

Well done to everyone who practised their handwriting last week and to Reuben and Sneha 

our Handwriting Heroes.  

Our next focus is the ‘down and retrace’ letter family.  Click here for videos to support the 

correct formation. 

Please return your handwriting practice on Monday with your name on it.  

Who will be the next Handwriting Heroes?  

Good luck everyone and happy handwriting! 

 

 

 

 

 

Roald Dahl Story Day! 

We are all incredibly excited to welcome back our annual Roald Dahl day to remember the life 

and work of the late and great Roald Dahl on Thursday 30th September 2021. Whether it's 

cartwheeling oompa-loompas , extremely enormous crocodiles, golden-ticket-bearing (but not 

always kind) children or incredibly revolting rhymes that are your favourite - today is the day 

that we will be enjoying them! Reading is a sacred knowledge in our school and the enjoyment 

of books is of the utmost importance so we cant wait to see you dressed up as your favourite 

Roald Dahl character on Thursday 30th September. Please make sure that your outfit is 

comfortable and safe for wearing all day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sway.office.com/a05doRCi7a9Xn176?ref=Link&loc=play


Breakfast and After School Club Bookings 

Please remember the cut off for booking your child’s breakfast and after school club place is 

Wednesday 23:59 the week before. Children will not be allowed to attend the club unless a 

place has been booked and their name is on the register. 

If you have any queries regarding booking a place for breakfast or after school club please 

email finance@wslprimaryacademy.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Children’s Commissioner’s The Big Ask…and The Big 

Answer 

Earlier this year, the Children’s Commissioner asked all children in England to complete a survey, 

to show the true voice of this generation. The results are in and the Children’s Commissioner 

would like to say thank you. Over half a million children responded, the largest survey of its kind 

in history, and at a landmark moment for young people growing up in this country. 

At a critical time, as we emerge from the pandemic, children have told us how the past year 

has affected them and what needs to happen now to put them at the heart of the recovery. 

Despite the sacrifices they have made, the majority of children say they are happy. 

Children were united – they told us they want to get back to school, to get on, and do well. To 

have fulfilling lives. Children cared deeply about their family, their communities, their wellbeing 

and are an ambitious, excited generation. They want to make a contribution to a better world, 

a greener world, rooted in fairness of opportunity for everyone. The Children’s Commissioner is 

now making sure children are being heard. 

You can read the full report here.  

 

mailto:finance@wslprimaryacademy.org.uk
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/the-big-answer/


Year 5 Archery Workshop 

To celebrate the learning and end the topic with a fantastic finish for Year 5, we have booked 

an archery workshop that will take place at school on Wednesday 6 October 2021.   

The children will get to learn, experience and understand the skills needed to be a real life 

Robin Hood.  

To support the costs of this event, we ask that parents and carers pay the voluntary contribution 

of £8.04 by Tuesday 28 September 2021 via ParentPay. If we do not get enough payment then 

the trip will sadly have to be cancelled.  

Thank you for your continued support with your child's learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Politeness Cup 

Celebrating our children with impeccable manners who put a smile on our faces. We focus on 

many POW values each week but we know how politeness can support them all. Well done to 

Phoebe (R) and Emery (Y3).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Phoebe Emery 



Recommended Read (Lower KS2) 

The Magic Finger I Author: Roald Dahl 

“I saw red. 

And before I was able to stop myself, I did something I never meant to do. 

I PUT THE MAGIC FINGER ON THEM ALL! 

Have you ever been so cross that your skin seems to tingle? Have you ever been so mad that 

you seem to see red? Have you ever been so downright furious you get hot all over? 

If you have then you might be feeling the first tingles of the Magic Finger. I’ve got the Magic 

Finger and when I get cross then the forefinger of my right hand seems to tremble and a flash of 

lightening comes out of me and then strange things begin to happen”. 

The story follows an eight-year-old girl and the Gregg family on the farm next door. Mr Gregg and his sons 

love to hunt animals which infuriates the girl. Her rage causes her to put the ‘Magic Finger’ on them. She 

loses control and curses people with a bolt of magic that shoots from her finger. The following day, the 

Gregg family awake to find they’ve shrunk to the size of birds and have ducks’ wings in place of arms. 

Furthermore, a family of ducks has grown man-sized and have human arms in place of wings and they 

take over the Greggs’ home! 

 

The girl regrets her past actions regarding her gift, but as the story progresses we see her learn to gain self 

control, making this a great book to teach the need for empathy. The Greggs learn, not only how the 

ducks feel at being shot at, but also what their lives entail daily, trying to survive. It teaches children to 

fully consider others before acting carelessly or cruelly against them. 

 

This little book has the perfect blend of humour, imagination, and moral guidance. It is also short and 

fairly easy to read which can offer reluctant or struggling young readers plenty of confidence when they 

can finish it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping everyone safe 

Please remember to always use the pavements and the one way system on the site. If you are 

a Y5 or Y6 parent please wait on the paved area to the right of your child’s exit door to ensure 

the roadway is kept clear. 

 



 

Gold Awards 

We continue to award children each week for showing their POW values and showing 

Excellent Learning and Friendship. Here are the gold awards for this week. 

 

Puffins - Layla 

Layla for creating a fantastic story map for Talk for Writing. 
I can see you are working really hard and we know you’re story 
map will be useful to help retell the story. 

Robins - Roman 

Roman has shown a fantastic attitude to leaning. Every 
morning he independently works hard on his 
handwriting and he always looks after those around 
him. Well done Roman!   

Ducklings - Ruby 

Ruby has had a great start to school. She always shows her 
politeness POW value in class when working within the 
classroom. Well done Ruby!    

Blackbirds - Chester 

Chester has demonstrated a love of reading by being active 
in reading at least 3 books a night and looking forward to 
both his phonics and daily supported reading. Chester has 
also shown how polite he is and is always ready to learn.   

Kingfishers - Adam 

Adam has shown his great knowledge of minibeasts this 
week whilst out on our hunt around the school 
grounds, Adam was our in-house guide. Great work Adam!   

Warblers - JJ 

JJ has really shown us all how determined he is to do well in 
Year 2. He always shows self-control and works hard in all 
subject areas. Go, JJ! You are a FANTASTIC role model.   



 

Avocets - Harrison 

Harrison for his fantastic suspense story. Harrison 
has included lots of features from our toolkit and has 
tried really hard. Well done, Harrison!   

Sandmartins - Jake 

Jake has a fantastic attitude to all areas of his 
learning. He always strives for a 5 in his work. He has 
settled into Year 3 really well. 

Oystercatchers - Liam 

Liam always demonstrates self-control and is a great role 
model for the rest of the class! Well done Liam, keep it up!   

Cranes - Lulu 

Lulu for being a wonderful member of Cranes. Lulu has 
been showing all her POW values this week, especially, 
kindness and thoughtfulness. Keep it up!   

Herons - Ella 

Ella for persevering with her maths work when adding and 
subtracting using number lines. Additionally, she is putting 100% 
effort into everything she does whilst sharing her amazing 
smile! Well done Ella – keep up the good work!   

Razorbills - Freya 

Freya for her excellent observational drawing of a plant in 
her artwork, showing that she can use the ‘looking’ method to 
frequently check the detail of her drawing.   

Swifts - Jake 

Jake for excellent self-control and creativity creating a 
botanical illustration this week in art with Miss 
Kearney.   

Doves - Ashton 

Ashton for making such a wonderful start to the academic year! 
He has shown a real commitment and excellent attitude towards 
his learning and this is reflected in the high quality work he has 
produced, particularly in maths and handwriting. 

Nightingales - Penny-Sue 

Penny-Sue for showing her excellent learning and 
friendship this week. Well done for demonstrating all 
of your POW values and for being such a superb 
role model. Keep it up!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


